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PG&E
2508 Highlander Way, Ste 210
Carrollton, TX 75006

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank PG&E on behalf of employee Angela Moore for the donation of $176.00 to
McKinley Elementary School for ASB Cheer Account.

Your gift will help support the students at McKinley Elementary School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cc: Board of Trustees

District Administration
Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services
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2508 Highlander Way, Ste 210
Carrollton, TX 75006

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank PG&E for the donation of $1,637.98 to Saroyan Elementary School for the
classroom.

Your gift will help support the students at Saroyan Elementary School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

ly,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cc: Board of Trustees

District Administration
Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Offtcer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tam: Boatright Ed. D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Spectal Education & Support Services
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Dr. Ron Nelson, Jason Farris & FresYes Realty
7785 N Palm, Ste 108
Fresno, CA 93711

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank you for the donation of 12.5 Cave Classic Cassegrain Telescope, value $8,000.00 to
Central High West Campus for Science Department.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High West Campus.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cc: Board of Trustees

District Administration
Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



